

Bristol Police Department FLB

395 METACOM AVENUE * BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809 TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900



June 15, 2022

TO:

Steven Contente, Town Administrator

FROM:

Kevin M. Lynch, Chief of Police

SUBJECT:

Greg Marsili, Chairman, Harbor Festival Committee—Request for One

Day Dancing and Entertainment License & Permission to Use/Sell Alcoholic Beverages at the 8th Annual Harbor Festival at Rockwell Park

on August 13, 2022

Mr. Contente:

Lt. Wozny has reviewed the petitioner's requests, and I agree with his recommendation. Please see attached.

Respectfully submitted,

Kevin M. Lynch Chief of Police

KML/jrp

Attachment

CO MUN MANUTE TE STEVEN CONTENTE STEVEN Administrator

TOWN COUNCIL

JUN 2 2 2022

MEETING

2022 III IS AM II . I.



Bristol Police Department

395 METACOM AVENUE BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809 TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900



MEMORANDUM

TO

: CHIEF KEVIN M. LYNCH

DATE: 06-15-2022

VIA

:PROPER CHANNELS

FROM

: LIEUTENANT ROMAN WOZNY

SUBJECT :8TH ANNUAL BRISTOL HARBOR FESTIVAL- ONE DAY

DANCING AND ENTERTAINMENT AND ALCOHOL

USE/SELL LICENSE

Sir,

I reviewed the petitioner Gregg Marsili, request for the Annual Bristol Harbor Festival and Blessing of the Fleet to take place at Rockwell Park on Saturday August 13, 2022. The event will begin at 1:00PM with the Blessing of the Fleet and event will end at 9:00PM.

I have spoken to the Harbor Master and reviewed this petition request. Alcohol will be served at this event and will need to be contained within the dining area only. Signage will need to be posted outlining the alcohol area. Alcoholic beverage servers will need to be TIPS certified.

A detail officer will need to be scheduled with the Bristol Police Department for this event.

After speaking with Harbor Master Marsili and reviewing this petition request, there is no known reason for denial of this petition provided that all laws and ordinances governing this practice are followed.

Respectfully submitted,

Lt. Roman Wozny
Lieutenant Roman Wozny